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A meeting of the Palomar College Tenure & Evaluations Review Board was held on Aug. 24, 2015  in AA-140
	Members Present
	Melinda Carrillo, Barb Kelber, Shannon Lienhart, Susan Snow, Dan Sourbeer, Tami Weintraub, Lesley Williams


	Members Absent        
	McDonald, Moore

	Call to Order
Approval of Minutes- May 4, 2015
Action- Instructions for Chair letter for Probationary Faculty

Update Regarding Summer
Online Evaluations
Update on Form Revisions for Negotiation


	The meeting was called to order at 3:38 p.m.   
The minutes of May 4th will be reviewed at the next meeting.
This action item will be reviewed at the next meeting.

Barb told TERB members that her call for faculty volunteers to serve as outside members on Tenure Evaluation Committees (TEC) was met with a good response.  With fifteen new probationary faculty members and a number of retirements of committee members on second and third year committees, the configuration of TEC’s is a priority.  Barb said that it looks likely that there will be interim deans in place by the time committee work begins.  If not, the other deans will substitute as necessary. She noted that she will be conducting an extended training for new faculty on September 11th, and hopes to have all committees in place at that time.  
Barb informed TERB members of a situation in a department in which a faculty member did not complete her assigned part-time evaluations before retiring.  Because the student evaluations and classroom observation were completed, and the evaluator emailed feedback to the evaluees, Barb offered them two options: their evaluations could be redone in the fall, or the department chair could complete the Part-time Evaluation Report form and attach the retired evaluator’s comments. TERB members agreed that, given the circumstances, these were fair options.
Barb explained a situation in a department with a new probationary faculty member.  Classes were cut in this department after assignments were made to part-timers, resulting in one long-standing part-timer losing his class.  The department asked the probationary faculty member if he would consider accepting a 40% load in the fall and 60% load in the spring in order to give one of his classes to the part-timer.  Although the probationary faculty member was agreeable and it is unfortunate for the part-timer, Barb explained that she advised the department to maintain the probationary faculty member’s full-time status, as preserving the consistency of the tenure process is crucial.  TERB members agreed.
Barb gave an update on a part-time report from the spring semester.  Student evaluations were administered for the part-timer in the fall semester, but no observation occurred so student evaluations were collecting again in the spring.  The part-timer refused to sign the resulting Part-time Evaluation Report and requested that the report be re-written to take the fall student evaluations into account.  Barb said that the report was rewritten and the part-timer has agreed to sign the report.  Based on a “Needs Improvement” in one area, the part-timer will be reevaluated in the fall.
Barb reminded TERB members that with the new Blackboard Community piece, online evaluations could be administered directly through Blackboard, eliminating the need for our current provider, EvaluationKit.   However, she said, it is appears probable that Palomar will join CCC Apply, the California Community Colleges integrated online application system, which utilizes Canvas rather than Blackboard.  Until the potential for this is more certain, the Tenure & Evaluations office will renew its contract with EvaluationKit for another year.
TERB members looked at the two forms submitted for PFF/District negotiation in Spring 2014: Teaching Evaluation Review Report and Self-Evaluation Form.  Barb explained that the forms had been tabled in negotiations because of disagreement with #9 on the Teaching Evaluation Review Report.  However, she explained, #9 was not the only change.  She pointed to the change in #6 and the addition of #14 which will still require and MOU.  TERB members discussed possible changes to #9, as well as the desire to keep the language close to the Counseling and Librarian forms.  TERB directed Barb to bring a revision to Senate for feedback before taking action on it at the next meeting.
Next, they looked at the Self-Evaluation form.  Barb noted that Tami, due for peer evaluation this year, had been looking more deeply at the SEF and reflecting on how she might answer the questions.  In doing so, she realized that it was a bit repetitive and could be simplified and shortened to elicit more genuine reflection rather than perfunctory responses.  TERB members agreed.  Barb said she would contact them for feedback before preparing a revision.



	Meeting Adjourned

	Meeting adjourned at 4:32 p.m. 


	Next Meeting
	September 14, 2015, 3:30 p.m, AA-140    
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